DATE: Friday 2nd June

NAME: Sonja Vivienne

ADDRESS: [Details removed] 
Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a single, bi-sexual mother of a 4 year old girl. I work in the Film Industry.

I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

I would like to have another child soon and I understand that this is a difficult thing to achieve in South Australia for somebody with my relationship status. I am (presumably) still fertile but have no desire to sleep around in order to get pregnant. I would therefore require a sperm donor. I have the option to self-inseminate if I can find a supportive known donor or hope to achieve pregnancy with unknown donor sperm sourced through a clinic or sperm bank. I am not eligible for support from ART services in SA as I am SOCIALLY not MEDICALLY infertile. If I were to request the assistance of a Doctor or friend to inseminate me they would potentially be performing an illegal act. I will have to travel interstate if I choose to use a fertility clinic and may well have to lie about my relationship status and sexuality even then. This makes me feel criminal even though I know I have considered the complexities of having a child and creating a loving extended family more thoroughly than just about any straight person I know.

Should I be lucky enough to fall in love with a woman at some point in the future she and I have the daunting prospect of finding our way through a mire of legal inequities in order just to exist as a loving family. It seems my human rights are not as important in our society as those of a heterosexual person. This is unfair.

Yours sincerely

Sonja Vivienne

